HOWDEN TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting of Howden Town Council held on Tuesday 18 September 2018 at 7 pm in the Council meeting room, 17 Bridgegate, Howden
Present:

Councillors R Blee, R Drury (Chair), A Martinson, A Morris, H Pears, E Ward, A Wilson.
Apologies:

Councillors  C. Burton, R Hart, A Parkin, D Patrick, H Roberts, C Thackray.
In attendance:
PC Stu Wilson, Mr P Mepham, two members of the public, one member of the press and ERY Cllr C Bayram.
Clerk:


Allison Milner 

Min 1848
Declaration of interest

1848.1  No interests were declared.

1848.2
No dispensations were requested/granted.

Min 1849
Minutes of the Town Council Meeting held on 21 August 2018
The minutes of the above meeting were approved as a true record.
Min 1850
Howden Civic Society
The Chair welcomed Mr P Mepham of the Howden Civic Society and invited him to address members of the Council.  Mr Mepham explained that the Civic Society opened the Heritage Centre in the old HSBC bank and felt it was a wonderful venue being right in the Town Centre.  Planning permission had been obtained for the change of use to allow for the Heritage Centre to be housed there.  Unfortunately, the Civic Society is unable to afford to continue to pay rent on the premises and was looking to purchase the 99 year lease.  The price being £150,000.  Mr Mepham felt that the Heritage Centre / Museum would attract many visitors to the Town, generating income and footfall and would be marketed as a centre for Howdenshire rather than just Howden in the future – bringing in more stories, history and visitors.  Mr Mepham reported that he had put in several applications for funding from other sources.
The Civic Society hoped that the Town Council raise the precept in order to be able to facilitate the purchase of the lease on the building.  The Clerk advised the members of the Council that it should not pursue the purchase of a leasehold following advice sought when the Bishop’s Manor lease was up for sale.  It was agreed to recommend that the Civic Society put a grant request in for part of the sum when the grant forms were distributed.  Cllr Blee reported that the Town Council could offer assistance to pay for fees or valuations through the grant process, or write letters of support but that it could not “borrow” money or ask for amounts to be precepted for a lease hold property.
Mr Mepham thanked the Council for its time.

Min 1851
Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting.

The Minutes of the Planning Committee meeting held on 4 September 2018 were received.
Min 1852
Action Log

1852.1
Changing Place – As per Agenda item 1856.
1852.2
ERYC Grass cutting on Buttfield Road – monitoring.
1852.3
Slow Down Signs – Awaiting response from Steven Murray ERYC.

Min 1853
Ashes

The minutes from the Ashes meetings held on 16 July 2018 were received.
Min 1854
Safety
The Clerk reported no safety issues noted during monthly inspections.

Min 1855
Promoting Howden

An events meeting had taken place on 13 September.  It was disappointing that there were so few attendees.  Vic reported she would check her email distribution list to ensure it was correct in case that was the reason for the lack of numbers.  Remembrance Sunday, Christmas Late Night Opening and the Vintage Day (11 May 2019) were currently under organisation.

Min 1856
Changing Places

Changing Place – Cllr Drury reported that a meeting had been held with members of the Council and Jean Chambers, Principal Strategic Project Manager for ERYC.  She reported that ERYC were very keen to support this and felt that it was an important service to provide.  She felt that ERYC would be amenable to allow the Town Council to take over the plot of land next to the Public Toilets for use as a Changing Place.  She would discuss further with Estate and the Legal Department to agree the practicalities of this and find out if there would be a lease of the land applied or whether the Town Council would be gifted it.  Cllr Pears also reported that Changing Places “Mobile” can be hired for public events at a cost of £360 for ten hours.
Min 1857
Report from ERY Councillor Bayram 
Cllr Bayram provided reports on the following:-
1857.1
Most recent road traffic accidents have occurred on the M62 near Howden.
1857.2
He would enquire about the proposed Poppy display for Remembrance to be situated on Longs Corner roundabout.

Min 1858
Correspondence.

The following correspondence was received and noted:-

1858.1

From PCSO Simon Smith – Crime and ASB stats between 20/08/18 and 17/09/18.  As PC Wilson was in attendance a discussion took place regarding the number of reported crimes that had a conclusion of NFA (No further action).  
Min 1859
Public Forum
Two residents from Carter Street attended and complained at the cost of the management fees they have to pay for a company to look after the open space on the Linden Development.  A large percentage of the fees weren’t used for actual work but for “administration and management fees”.  The Clerk was instructed to contact ERYC to find out why they haven’t adopted the road and also the open space.
Cllr Blee left the meeting at 8:05 pm – the meeting was closed at this stage as it was inquorate.  The approval of the Accounts will be put on the agenda for the next meeting.
Min 1860
Date of Next Meeting

16 October 2018.

The meeting ended at 8:05pm.
Page | 195

